Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Scalar Consulting Group Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, January 11, 2018, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., open house format

PLACE: Dixon AHL Recreation Center, 2220 NE 38th Street, Lighthouse Point, FL 33064
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This workshop is to discuss the proposed replacement of the low-level, fixed bridge over the Ibis Waterway (Bridge No. 867202) on NE 23 Avenue/Lighthouse Drive between NE 29 Street and NE 30 Street in the City of Lighthouse Point, Broward County, Florida. Financial Project ID: 434359-1-52-01. The new bridge will match the recently completed bridge over the Kingfisher Waterway to the north, with a two-lane, two-way undivided typical section with sidewalk.
The workshop will be conducted as an informal open house, with representatives offering pertinent information and answering questions. Design plans and posters will be available for public viewing. Please stop by at your convenience.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Shavon Nelson, Florida Department of Transportation District Four Title VI Coordinator by phone at (954)777-4389 or by email at shavon.nelson@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Donovan Pessoa, PE, at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4442, toll-free 1(866)336-8435, extension 4442, donovan.pessoa@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Donovan Pessoa, PE, at the Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, (954)777-4442, toll-free 1(866)336-8435, extension 4442, donovan.pessoa@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact Donovan Pessoa, PE, FDOT Project Manager, (954)777-4442, toll-free 1(866)336-8435, extension 4442, donovan.pessoa@dot.state.fl.us.
